Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on players' agents in sports, adopted by the Commission on 21 September 2010
1.
Resolution tabled pursuant to Rule 115(5) and 110(2) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure by Doris PACK (EPP/DE) on behalf of the Committee on Culture and Education (CULT)
2.
EP reference number: B7-0343/2010 / P7_TA(2010)0233
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 17 June 2010

4.
Subject: Players' agents in sports
5.
Background of the resolution: The Oral Question and the resolution are a follow-up to the publication of the results of the "Study on Sports Agents in the EU".

6.
Analysis of the text and of Parliament’s requests: the European Parliament reiterates some of the positions on sports agents expressed in its past resolutions on the Future of Professional Football in Europe and on the White Paper on Sport. It also takes note of the main findings of the study and of recent developments in the field of football, such as FIFA's declared intention to overhaul its licensing system for agents. Stopping short of asking for a Directive to regulate agents, the European Parliament calls for a generic "EU initiative", whose objectives are presented in quite a detailed way in paragraph 18 of the resolution.

7.
Reply to these requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:

Reply to paragraph 3 of the resolution:

The Commission takes note of the problems highlighted by the European Parliament with regard to organised crime that is linked to players' agents' activities. The Commission considers that this is an area that deserves further inquiry.

Reply to paragraph 5 of the resolution:

The Commission takes note of the problems highlighted by the European Parliament in relation to the opacity of transfer systems in team sport. The Commission considers that this is an area that deserves further inquiry.

Reply to paragraph 18 of the resolution:

The Commission is currently undertaking an internal analysis of the results of the study with a view to assessing which type of action might be needed at EU level. In its reflection, the Commission is giving due consideration to the new legal framework represented by the entry into force of the TFEU and to the instruments the Treaty offers in the area of sport. The Commission will ensure that the results of its analysis are properly discussed with the relevant stakeholders in the framework of its structured dialogue with the sport movement. The Commission will keep the European Parliament informed about progress on this issue.

With regard to the objectives of a possible EU initiative, as presented by the European Parliament, the Commission agrees with most of them. They generally coincide with the list of recommendations for EU action put forward by the study.
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